

## Illinois Wesleyan University Digital Commons @ IWU

News and Events

**University Communications** 

2011

## Nelson Wins 2011 Starkey Award

Rachel Hatch Illinois Wesleyan University

## **Recommended Citation**

Hatch, Rachel, "Nelson Wins 2011 Starkey Award" (2011). *News and Events*. Paper 1668. http://digitalcommons.iwu.edu/news/1668

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the University Communications at Digital Commons @ IWU. It has been accepted for inclusion in News and Events by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ IWU. For more information, please contact sdaviska@iwu.edu.

©Copyright is owned by the author of this document.

## **Nelson Wins 2011 Starkey Award**

August 19, 2011

BLOOMINGTON, III. – Illinois Wesleyan University's Grounds Crew Manager Eric Nelson was named the winner of the University's Max. L. Starkey Service Award at the Fall Breakfast in the Young Main Lounge of Memorial Center on Friday.

The Starkey Award, established in 2001, is presented to a member of the University staff nominated by his or her peers for extraordinary service to the University. The award is named in honor of the late Max Starkey, a 1957 Illinois Wesleyan graduate who was University comptroller from 1957 to 1996.

President Richard F. Wilson announced Nelson as the winner, calling the award "well-deserved." He added that staff members like Nelson "make IWU such a thriving institution."



Eric Nelson

Nelson has served the University since 1981, and manages six crew members who care for the award-winning IWU campus. The campus has been honored with beautification awards from the City of Bloomington, including a 2008 award for grounds around The Ames Library. Nelson called the award an honor. "It's great to be recognized by the city, and know we have a team that gets the job done," he said at the time. "I am very blessed to work with a staff which is very talented."

The Starkey Committee who chose Nelson consists of former Illinois Wesleyan staff and faculty, and members of the Starkey family. The committee members are: John Ficca, professor emeriti of theatre arts; Connie Wheeler, former receptionist of Admissions; Roger Brucker, former office manager of physical plant; Susan Anderson Freed, professor emerita of computer science; Bob Mowery, professor emeriti of the library; and Betty Hornbrook, former office coordinator for Hispanic studies. Dana Starkey '94 and Tina Starkey Swingler '97, two of Max's children, were also involved in the committee's determination of the winner.

Contact: Rachel Hatch, (309) 556-3960